
 

MEMO        

To: Mayor and Board of Aldermen 

From: Don Schuette 

Date: Thursday, March 17, 2022 

Re: BHMG Stack Testing 

Mayor and Board of Aldermen 

 

Attached, please see the proposal from BHMG to perform our EPA required stack emission testing for 
our diesel generators.  We are required to perform the stack test every three years and report the 
findings to the EPA which will issue our permits to operate these engines.  The proposal is for a fixed 
fee basis, as long as we can complete the testing in the allocated time.  Delays by the City or retesting 
of failed units outside the allocated time may result in additional cost.   Rancy Hastings has performed 
these tests for the past three times.  Hastings Engineering was acquired by BHMG Engineering at the 
end of 2021. 

If you have any other questions or concerns, please let me know. 

 

Regards, 

 

Don Schuette 

Director of Electric Utilities 

 

 

 

 

 


